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1 Thessalonians 5:17 “Pray continually.” 

Dear Friends in Christ, 

It’s a New Year!  It’s finally 2022!  Whatever this New Year means to you I 

would encourage you to begin it with prayer.  In fact, I would challenge you to 

make it a goal to begin each and every day this New Year with PRAYER!  Join 

me on YouTube as I guide you in prayer.  Join others in your family in prayer.  

Take time by yourself to pray.  In other words, let this year be a year that you 

“pray continually!”   

Prayer is nothing more than having a “heart to heart” talk with our heavenly 

Father. He invites and commands His children to always come to Him in prayer.  

Our heavenly Father promises to answer and has also given us a perfect prayer to 

pray, the Lord’s Prayer. 

I invite you to cut out this page and put it in a place where you will be reminded 

to pray on your refrigerator, in your Bible, on the bathroom mirror, or at your 

bedside. 

Use these suggestions to pray that God’s will be done in these 

petitions plus many more!  

• Spread of the Gospel to our Surrounding Communities and the 
World 

o Outreach and Servant Events 
o For a mission heart to act and reach the lost. 
o For Garden City, Ulysses and Lakin communities and all that fall 

in between. 
o The Work of Missionaries like the Becker family in Africa. 

• Church Workers at Trinity 
o Our Pastors – Pastor Hageman, Pastor Keinbaum and their 

families 
o Our DCE- Cynthia Lavrenz and family 
o Our Pre-school teachers Tammy Lampe and Tina Davis and 

their families 
o Our Office - Rosemary Corbett and Ryan Littlejohn and their 

families 

• Our congregation  
o All members, especially those absent 
o Those who are ill or recovering; shut-in/homebound 
o Youth and college students  
o Leaders in the church 
o Our Volunteers  
o Our Families and their homes for Christ and His Word to 

remain in them.  

• Our Preschool 
o Students and Parents 
o The board that governs the preschool. 
o God’s Word in the classroom to blossom with fruit. 

Continue back 
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Christian Education and Family Life 

Monday, January 10th and 24th 

at 6:30 pm 

 

 

 

 

 

Children’s Christmas Program 

A big thank you to everyone who helped with the 

Children’s Christmas Service. It was a wonderful 

service hearing the Christmas message from them! 

 

 

 

• Our nation 
o For all elected leaders  
o For those who are unemployed or underemployed  
o Armed forces – especially those serving among us   
o For the respect of human life from womb to the tomb  

• Prayers of “thanksgiving” for blessings we have received and prayers 
that have been answered! 

o To our Crucified Savior who has shed His blood for the forgiveness 
of our sins 

o To our Risen Savior who has granted life and salvation to all who 
believe in Him  

• The Lord’s Prayer 
 

Pray Continually! 

Pastor Hageman 

 



 

 

  Sunday 10:30 am 

Lutheranism 101-Matthew’s Place 

Mark Nelson 

New Members Class-Pastor’s Office 

3yr-Kindergarten-Little Eden 

1st-4th Grade-Lion’s Den 

5th-6th Grade-Genesis 

7th-12th Grade-Thee Oasis 

Kim Nelson and Julie Cessna 

 

Tuesday 

Get-Together-Girls 10:00 am  

Join the ladies for fellowship, devotions, and card ministry. Drop-ins are welcome! 

Brown Bag Bible Buddies 12 pm 

Gather on Tuesdays in the Disciples Nest to study Enough for Now a book unpacking God’s Sufficiency for us 

now. 

 
Midweek Classes Wednesday Jan 15 6:30 pm 

Hebrews Bible Study-Good Shepherd 

Led by John Polson 

In Hebrews, God gives us hope and courage in our discipleship so that we “will not grow weary and lose heart.” He 

directs us to Jesus “who for the joy set before Him endured the cross” on our behalf. Throughout the working of the Holy 

Spirit, the writer to the Hebrews speaks to us today concerning 

1) Jesus, the supreme spiritual force.  

2) Jesus, our Savior, the author, and finisher of our faith.  

3) our response to Jesus as we encourage and are encouraged by the faithful. 

 

Hymn of the Day-Matthews Place 

Led by Ryan Littlejohn 

The Word through Song: “Next to the Word of God music deserves the highest praise.” Martin Luther. Every week we 

come to church and sing the hymns, but do we know where those hymns originated? Do you know the meaning behind 

them? Did you know that every single hymn we sing is rooted in scripture? Each week we will look at the hymn for the 

coming Sunday and walk through its scriptural origin, hymn background, and how to make the connection in our life. 

 

Preschool-Kindergarten Little Lambs Bible Stories 

Little Eden 

1st-4th Grade Bible Stores for Children 

Lion Den 

Confirmation 

Pastor’s Office 

Life after Confirmation 

Disciple’s Nest 

Middle School/High School 

Thee Oasis 

 

 

Bible Classes and Studies 



 

  T.I.G. Birthdays, Anniversaries and Prayers 
Glenn Mitchell  01/01 
Karen Wolf  01/04 
Dylana Hemmert  01/05 
Jenece Mitchell  01/05 
J.D. Rice  01/05 

Linda Kelch  01/07 
Mark Nelsen  01/08 
Rita Waechter  01/09 

Joyce Baker  01/10 
Karen Coulter  01/10 
Dreyden Dugan  01/10 
Manuel Rodriguez  01/12 
Wendy Dunagan  01/13 
Judith Nusser  01/13 
Rachelle Powell  01/13 
Joscelyn Unruh  01/13 
Mark Welch  01/13 
Debbra Wright  01/13 
Reyce Frick  01/14 
Gene Kelch  01/14 
Carrie Aponte  01/15 
Steve Hamann  01/15 
Cheryl Schmale  01/15 
Karson Sullivan  01/15 
Dusty Fief  01/16 
Brenda Husband  01/16 
Thomas Winter  01/16 
Gwendolyn Kristalyn  01/17 
Brian Foreman  01/18 
Sharon Kelch  01/20 
Jennifer Irsik  01/21 
Shawn Schultz  01/21 
Linda Sharp  01/21 
Rebecca Winter  01/21 
Tahlia Appel  01/22 
Donna Bitter  01/25 
Tyson Sauer  01/26 
Bruce Algrim  01/27 
Kirby McMillan  01/27 
Lindsay Nelson  01/27 
Rebecca Acosta  01/28 
Kimberly Nelson  01/28 
Cindy Wittman  01/28 

Abraham Campbell  01/29 
Jacob Diehl  01/29 
Nancy McMillan  01/29 
Michael Nelson  01/29 

 

Rev. Michael and Shanna Hageman 01/01 
Maurice and Lila Miller 01/02 
Arlyn and Renee Algrim 01/03 
Tome and Sandy Calkins 01/05 
Scott and Angie Ackerman 01/06 
Michael and Jill Reagle 01/08 
Robert and Karla Garman 01/10 
Seth and Hallie Kristalyn 01/10 
Adelaido and Faylene Leal 01/10 
Travis and Wendy Dunagan 01/15 
Stephen and Kendra Oliphant 01/17 
Otis and Mary Lee Molz 01/22 
Martin and Judith Nusser 01/26 

J.D. and Carol Rice 01/26 

 

 
Prayers 

Trinity Prayers 
Wauneta Messenger, Evelyn Kowalke, Wayne 

Combs, Terri Schweer, Aaron Schiffelbein, Steve 
Hamann, Shirley Frost, Tim Lavrenz, Dale Wilson, 
Shiryl Pauley, Bob Husband, Willard Hinkle, Fern 

Becker, Pat Bridges 
 

Immanuel Prayers 

Peggy Ansel 

Agnes Molz 

Don Neff 

 

Grace Prayers 

Maria Keinbaum, Linda Lamberson, Eric Barb, 

Sharisa DeWitt, Rev. Robert Roegner, Abby & Jayden 

Blundell, Chris Walters, Connie Walters, Norma 

Fisher, Letcher Waechter, Deanna Bitter, Verl Seger, 

Kirk Pence, Linda Henning, Jon Buhlman 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

T.I.G. Happenings 

Grace  
Happenings 

• 8-Men’s Breakfast at Grace at 8 AM 
 

Grace welcomed new members, Kenby and Lana Clawson. They joined GLC 
November 28th during the Service. What a joy and what a great way to start the 
Advent season! 

 

 
 

 

Immanuel 

• January 11   9:00 AM        LWML Workday 

Trinity 

• Trinity welcomed the Keinbaum family as members November 27th. 

 



 

      TLC PRESCHOOL 

Merry Christmas and a Blessed New Year! December was a joyous month waiting for the birth of 
our Lord and Savior.  Trinity 4 kept count by adding candles and berries to their Advent wreath. 
We also kept busy getting ready for Christmas by making candy canes, stars, and stained-glass 
windows! Make sure you walk down our hallway and see if you can guess who a baby was!! 

Trinity 3 was just as busy. They made the nativity adding a new piece each day! They made 
ornaments for the Christmas tree in the room. Making our gifts for our parents kept us just as 
busy! Program practice was worked in there as well. 

We did a combined Christmas program, and it was amazing to hear the about the birth of Jesus 
coming from them! Both classes worked hard at learning the words and learning the songs.  

Serving Christ together, Tammy Lampe and Tina Davis 

 

 Youth Activities 
Youth Group Wednesdays, Following Midweek at 7:30 pm 

Sunday School at 10:30 am 

Come for Spiritual and Relational Growth! 

 

 

Kansas District Middle School Huddle “What a Friend We Have is Jesus!” 
Speaker Brain Young 

Cost: $65 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

557 Seek Where You May to Find a Way 

 

 

 

 

 
Text: © 1941 Concordia Publishing House. Used by permission: LSB Hymn License no. 110002101 
Tune: Public domain 

 

 

 

Music Ministry 
This is a very exciting month as we start new things in our Congregation! The adult choir will 

Rehearse Tuesday the 4th for the 9th.  

 

Then all members of the Music Ministry and those who would like to join our ministry are 

encouraged to be at the Music Ministry Meeting Wednesday the 5th at 6:30. There is no midweek 

this week, but we are having a Music Ministry Meeting. This is Organist/Pianists, Chancel Choir 

Members, Handbell Choir Members, and any youth wanting to be involved in the Music Ministry. 

This is very important that everyone who is involved is here. 

Ryan 

Hymn of the Month 

This hymn is calling for the 

reader to locate his trust and 

hope in the Savior, Jesus 

Christ, and the 

accomplishments of His life, 

death, resurrection, and 

ascension for those who 

could not save themselves. 

“Seek Where You May to 

Find a Way” is a poetic 

division of Law and Gospel 

that has at its heart the epic 

of the Gospel solution for 

sin. It reminds the reader 

that all those who by faith 

build upon Christ, no 

matter the tragedy, no 

matter the strife, are secured 

for an eternity in the 

glorious presence of Jesus in 

heaven. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A note from your Centennial Committee 

January is “100 pounds of Food” month 

for our neighbors at the Emmaus House. 

In keeping with the Centennial Theme of 

100 years of “Generations Proclaiming 

God’s Steadfast Love”, we challenge the 

congregation to give 100 pounds of food 

during the month of January. A cart will 

be placed in the lobby of the church for 

donations of non-perishable food items. 

Please accept this challenge and let us 

exceed 100 pounds of food. 

Thank you, 

The Centennial Committee 

 

 

January Centennial Celebration 

We will Celebrate and Recognize our 

Musicians of Past and Present on 

Sunday, January 9th. 

 

February Centennial Celebration 

We will Celebrate and Recognize 

Youth Group. 

 

 

 

NOTICE OF ANNUAL MEETING: 

This is a friendly reminder from the Endowment Board encouraging all Boards, members or others 

who request consideration of use of Endowment income for projects in 2022 to submit same, in 

writing, to the Board on or before January 31, 2022.  The Endowment Board will meet on February 21 

at 5:00 p.m. in the Meeting Room at TLC to consider all requests for ministry projects. For ease or 

convenience, you may email your request to me at gos@schultzlawofficepa.com  or drop it off at the 

church office and I will get it to the Board. 

If a member or Board is making a new request, it would be helpful to the Endowment Board to have 

a brief outline of the request describing the ministry purpose of the request.  Trinity is proud to utilize 

the stewardship of the Endowment Fund for the long-term growth of the God’s Church on earth.  All 

donations to the Endowment Fund should not detract from fulfilling each member’s ordinary 

response to God’s grace in the support of Trinity’s ministry.  Further, ministry projects are not limited 

to projects here in Southwest Kansas.  Last year, TLC’s Endowment provided ministry opportunities 

in foreign lands, for missionaries and others involved in spreading the Gospel on Earth.  A complete 

listing of 2021 allocations will be provided on request. 

If anyone has questions, please feel free to address them to one of the Endowment Board members 

(Jay Meyer, Judy Nusser, Brenda Drees or the undersigned).   

Gerry Schultz, Chairman 

 

Centennial  

Endowment Board 

mailto:gos@schultzlawofficepa.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Book-at-a-Time Bible Reading Plan 

Included this month in the newsletter is a sheet of paper to help you read the bible in 

a year. The plan provides for two readings each day. To prevent the frustration of 

falling behind and to provide some reflection time, each month consists of only 25 

readings. You’ll have several days each month to meditate more deeply on something 

that was significant to you in the past week, to catch up on missed readings, or to 

revisit favorite passages. 

January 16, 2022-Scripture-I will 

Meditate on God’s Word 

January 23, 2022-Food for the Poor 

January 30, 2022-Worship- I Will Receive 

God’s Word and Sacrament in the 

Fellowship of the Church and Respond 

in Prayer though Praise and 

Thanksgiving of God’s Gifts.  

February 6, 2022-Grow in Faith-I Will 

Actively Grow in Faith by being in 

God’s Word with others and Sharing 

that Word with others. 

February 13, 2022-Family-I Will 

participate with the family of God by 

proclaiming His Word to my family and 

encourage those who share my 

confession to do the same. 

February 20, 2022-Mission-I Will be a 

part of the Church’s Call to Go and 

Make Disciples of All Nations through 

the active support of Missions. 

February 27, 2022-I Will Gather Together 

and Proclaim Christ. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

January 2021 Servants 

Worship Assistants: Saturday-Jerry Bitter 

   Sunday-Jerry Bitter and Kevin Lampe 

Altar Committee: Donna Bitter 

Acolyte  

Jan  1   5:30 Carlie Obregon 

2   9:00 Kade Davis 

 8   5:30 Jackson Combs 

 9   9:00 Brady Cessna 

15 5:30 Lindsay Nelson 

 16 9:00 Harvick Sowers 

22 5:30 Carlie Obregon 

 23 9:00 Preston McMillian 

 29 5:30 Michael Nelson 

 30 9:00 Harvick Sowers 

 

 

PowerPoint 

Jan  1   5:30 Colton Obregon 

2   9:00 Calista Davis 

 8   5:30 Miles Combs 

 9   9:00 Colby Cessna 

15 5:30 Kaleb Reagle 

 16 9:00 Kiera Hageman/Preston McMillian 

22 5:30 Colton Obregon 

 23 9:00 Kiera Hageman/Jackson Combs 

 29 5:30 Jenna Nelson 

 30 9:00 Calista and Kade Davis 

 

Lector 
Jan  1   5:30 Darett Burr 

2   9:00 Alice Banning 
 8   5:30 Miles Combs 
 9   9:00 Ed Adams 

15 5:30 Judy Nusser 
 16 9:00 Gerry Schultz 

22 5:30 Martin Nusser 
 23 9:00 Jerry Bitter 
 29 5:30 Cynthia Lavrenz 
 30 9:00 Kyle Foreman 
 

Trinity’s Elders: 
 

         Last Name     Elder            Phone 

A-B     Ed Adams       276-3931 

C-G     Mark Nelsen 277-5185 

H-L     Jerry Bitter     272-1237 

M-P     Roy Cessna    272-9352 

R-S     John Polson   805-6447 

T-Z     Ron Thiele      640-2337 
 

Immanuel’s Elders: 

Bruce Ansel 

Tim Kohart 

Bill Simshauser 
 

Grace’s Elders: 

Mark Giesaking 

Denton Schloemer 
 

Musicians 

Jan  1   5:30 Kimberley Nelson 

2   9:00 Heidi Berg 

 8   5:30 Ryan Littlejohn 

 9   9:00 Ryan/Heidi/Choir 

15 5:30 Ryan Littlejohn 

 16 9:00 Ryan Littlejohn 

22 5:30 Kimberley Nelson 

 23 9:00 Ryan Littlejohn 

 29 5:30 Ryan Littlejohn 

 30 9:00 Ryan Littlejohn 
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District News 
 Check here for information pertaining to LCMS related events in our area. 

Circuit 16 Winkel: Pastors 

Hageman and Keinbaum will 

be here at Trinity for their 

monthly Circuit Meeting on 

Tuesday January 11th 

Installations 
Rev. Matthew Koterba at 
Holy Cross, Scott City – 
January 15, 2022  
Rev. Philip Hoppe at Trinity, 
Colby – January 16, 2022 
 

 


